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Reminder: 
Friday, November 3 is a 
half day of school.  Stu-
dents are dismissed at 

11:30 am. 

From the Desk of the Directors 

Halloween at Chatfield  Thank you to families that have sent in candy for 
trunk or treat.  On the afternoon of Halloween many classrooms will host spe-
cial activities and of course we will have our Trunk or Treat.  Please remember 
that costumes should be brought to school and should meet dress code re-
quirements.  Students may not wear or bring scary masks, bloody costumes, or 
any sorts of weaponry.  Please make sure costumes are school appropriate.  
There are no after school events on Tuesday except regular after-school care. 

Harvest Lunch Nov. 2  Our Harvest Lunch will be Thursday, November 2nd.  
This is an important part of the Chatfield curriculum.  The lunch will be a big 
meal with local foods prepared by each homeroom.  This lunch will cost $5 and 
will be available for free and reduced lunch as well.   

New Clubs  There are many new clubs starting at Chatfield in the coming 
month.  We have a science club and a mindfulness club starting up.  Please see 
this newsletter for details. 

Half Day November 3 and Report Cards  The first card-marking will end on 
Friday, Nov. 3.ð dismissal at 11:30am.  Report cards will be sent home on Friday, 
Nov., 10.  Please sign and return the report card envelope to your childõs home-
room teacher. 

Learning at Home  It is very important that parents are reinforcing skills at 
home with their children.  Reading independently, shared with a sibling or par-
ent, or reading to your child is important at all ages.  Additionally, please make 
sure that students are practicing their math facts.  All addition and subtrac-
tion facts should be memorized in first and second grade and all multiplication 
and division facts should be memorized in third and fourth grade.  This can be 
practiced at all ages during car rides or during a set aside time at home.   

Matt Young and Bill Kraly, Co-Directors 

PIE UN-Fundraiser 
Teachers have sent home information about 
the Un-Fundraiser that PIE is running this 
fall.  PIE asks that each family consider a do-
nation to PIE in lieu of other PIE group fund-
raisers.  Families can choose the amount to 
give, from $1 on up.  Your contribution to PIE 
directly affects the classroom and school 
programs supported by PIE.  Thank you to the 
many families that have contributed thus far! 

Thank You so Much! 
The Chatfield staff would like to thank 
all of the parents and PIE group that pro-
vided and served dinner during confer-
ences!  It was so kind of you to remember 
the staff and the food was delicious!  
Thank you Parents! 

From all of the Chatfield Staff 
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Donõt forget 
to collect 
your box 
tops! 

 

GET YOUR WREATHS AND  

POINSETTIAS HERE! 

Middle School students will be selling Poin-
settias and Wreaths for their spring school 
trips.  The sale will begin on October 27th 
and run through November 10th.  Please see 
any middle schooler to order a beautiful 

holiday decoration.  The 
poinsettias and wreaths 
are grown and decorated in 
Michigan! 

HEAD LICE  
This is the time of year when head lice tends to 
spread.  Here are some helpful preventative 
measures: 

*Avoid sharing hats, clothing, brushes or hair 
pieces.  *Encourage children to wear their hair 
up.   

*Use a special shampoo or essential oil (tea 
tree).   

*Check your childõs head from time to time. 

 

If you suspect your child may have lice, do not 
panic, but please seek confirmation immediately.  
There are many people, including school person-
nel, that have experience with lice and can help 
out.  Check out www.headlice.org for more infor-
mation. 

CHATFIELD BANDS FUNDRAISER 
 

Chatfield bands will be having a Fruit Fund-
raiser beginning October 18th and running 
through October 30th.  Please see a band 
member or Mrs. Smith/7th grade to order 
your oranges and grapefruit! 

 
Calling All Basketball Coaches! 

Are you interested or would you be willing 
to coach Boysõ 5th grade 
Basketball?  The season 
will be starting soon and we 
need you!  Please contact 
Keith Verellen 667-8970 
ext 233 or Matt Young 
667-8970 ext 203.  
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